
Scientists urge Brown to stop
fracking
By Paul Rogers, San Jose Mercury News

Twenty of the nation’s top climate scientists have sent a
letter  to  Gov.  Jerry  Brown,  telling  him  that  his  plans
supporting  increased  use  of  the  controversial  practice  of
hydraulic fracturing, or “fracking,” will increase pollution
and run counter to his efforts to cut California’s global
warming emissions.

The letter is the latest example of the increased pressure
that  environmentalists  and  others  concerned  about  climate
change have been putting on Brown in recent months. Their
argument: The governor can’t say he wants to reduce global
warming while expanding fossil fuel development in California.

“If what we’re trying to do is stop using the sky as a waste
dump  for  our  carbon  pollution,  and  if  we’re  trying  to
transform our energy system, the way to do that is not by
expanding our fossil fuel infrastructure,” said Ken Caldeira,
an  atmospheric  scientist  at  the  Carnegie  Institution  for
Science at Stanford University.

Caldeira signed the letter along with other prominent climate
scientists, including James Hansen, the former head of NASA’s
Goddard Institute for Space Studies; Richard Houghton, acting
president of Woods Hole Research Center in Massachusetts; and
physicist Michael Mann, a professor of meteorology at Penn
State University.
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